From: Melissa Nieves-Rainey
To: Planning Commission

Subject: NO to more apartments at Otay Ranch
Date: Wednesday, September 25, 2024 8:49:33 AM

You don't often get email from . Learn why this is important

WARNING - This email originated from outside the City of Chula Vista. Do not click any links and do not open attachments unless you can confirm the sender.

PLEASE REPORT SUSPICIOUS EMAILS BY USING THE PHISH ALERT REPORT BUTTON or to reportphishing@chulavistaca.gov

I have lived here for 8 years and during this time, the increased building in the Otay Ranch and Millenia area, while beneficial to a certain point, has reached the end of their benefits.

We do not have a need for more housing, we have a need for AMENITIES and infrastructure to support housing. We do not have enough schools, grocery options, or police to support the increased number of residents. We do not even have a large library in Eastlake! :(It's truly despicable.

Another concern is Eastlake's notorious reputation of poor traffic control and accidents/incidents. Further contesting our streets puts our residents at more risk.

As it is we have less than 15 patrol cars for all of Chula Vista.

We need to prioritize meeting the safety and logistical needs of our residents FIRST AND FOREMOST.

Melissa Nieves-Rainey, M.S.